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Caring to Learn …..  Learning to Care 
 

 

 

CLASSROOM HIGHLIGHT:  KINDERGARTEN 

 
The Kindergarten kids have been busy, growing and learning so much every day.  

During our study about Dental Heath, our Egg-speriment gave the kids a chance to 

observe and examine the effects of what different types of drinks can do to our teeth 

and how well they are able to be cleaned with toothpaste (or not in some cases).   

 

We also had a busy “Dr.Seuss” week that brought in silly stories and rhymes, 

along with yummy (or ‘not-so-yummy’ to some kids) green eggs and ham!  The boys and 

girls really loved having some of their parents in the classroom serving up our snacks!   

 

The kids have been busy over the past few weeks practicing a couple of songs 

and a poem that they will perform at the assembly put on by the Kindergarten students 

on April 8th.   

 

March brought many sunny days that allowed the kids to explore “signs of 

Spring”.  We will continue to explore signs of Spring through a Plant study after the 

Easter break, as well as create many Spring artworks!  
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GRADES 5 & 6 CURLING “FUNSPIEL” 

 
On March 11th Prairie View School held a 

curling “Funspiel” for grade 5 and 6 students at the 

Dalmeny Curling Rink.  All 20 teams played 3 games 

each, for a total of 60 games.  Thanks again to the 

town of Dalmeny for the use of the facilities this past winter.   

A variety of prizes were distributed at the end of the day.  We would like to 

thank Bonnie King and her committee for buying food, prizes and helping out in the 

booth.  A thank you as well to those parents who went out on the ice and supervised 

and assisted our students and to all those who came to watch and encourage. 

 The day was very enjoyable, reinforced skills and should be a lasting, fond 

school memory. 
 

 

 

IN MOTION/MARAFUN  
 

In Motion is finished for another year. Thank you 

to all the children and families that make physical 

activity a priority. We had an excellent turnout all 

year for In Motion, perhaps the milder winter had 

something to do with this. Thank you to our In 

Motion team, made up of Jeremiah, Josiah, Claire and Chloe. Thank you, yet again, to 

our faithful Karate instructor, Mr. Fisher, for volunteering to share his passion for 

karate. He teaches values for self and others, as well as the precision of his sport.  

 

Now that In Motion is finished, training for the Marafun has begun. Runners will be 

completing 4 km. during the week in order to prepare for the run that takes place 

near the end of May. We will continue to meet for Marafun on Wednesday mornings 

at 8:10 am. Runners will be able to count the distance run, during this meeting and 

distance accumulated during gym time. Keep up the great effort Prairie View and 

keep In Motion! 

 

 

SCIENCE CLUB 

On Wednesdays during the months of February and March, Grade Two 

students met with Mrs. Fisher and Mrs. Tew to conduct experiments and learn more 

about the world of science.  Among other things, we watched spaghetti dance, made 

coffee filter rainbows, and built paper flyers and balloon rockets.  It was a lot of 

fun experimenting and learning at the same time! 



 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION FOR 2016-2017 
   

 We continue to update our list of kindergarten children for the 

upcoming school year.  If you have a child who will be 5 years of age on or 

before December 31, 2016, please contact the school and register them for 

the 2016-2017 school year.  This is important information for planning 

programs, budgeting and staffing for the upcoming year.  Parents will be 

contacted later in the Spring regarding our 

Kindergarten Orientation Day.   

 

If you know of friends or neighbours who 

have kindergarten aged children, please 

share this information with them.   

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL KINDERGARTEN WORKSHOP  

April 7th @ 6:30 p.m. – Come experience what Kindergarten is 
all about 

 

On April 7th at 6:30 p.m. in the school library, 

Prairie View School Community Council will host an 

interactive workshop for parents with children entering 

Kindergarten in the fall.  This workshop will be led by 

our kindergarten teacher, Mrs. Dahl; speech and 

language pathologist, Kari Schmiedge; and occupational 

therapist, Aaron Bates.  Parents will be able to ask 

questions and discover ways to prepare their children for a successful 

kindergarten experience.   

 

Our hope is that we will be able to reach parents who have children attending 

kindergarten next year or in the near future.   Letters were mailed this week to 

parents who already registered their child for the 2016-17 school year.  Please call 

the school (306 254-2633) if you have any questions.  Childcare will also be 

provided on this evening.   
 

 

 

 



 

Raising Readers  
A Home and School Connection  

 
Reading Strategy of the Month:  

Visualizing 

 
The power to visualize is to create images in our mind’s eye from the books, stories, magazines, 
and newspapers we read. 

 
When readers learn to visualize while reading:   

 They can use the words they hear or read to create “movies in the mind” 

 They can turn on their brains to enjoy the images, just like they might turn on a tv 

 They are training their brains for stories with no pictures 

 They are encouraged to activate their imaginations 
 They can combine their background knowledge with the words from the stories to 

bring them to life 
 They can activate all their senses to create those mental images 

 

 
 

 

 

WILLOW AWARDS – P.V.S. CHOICES 

            During January and February, our Grade 1 - 3 students 

enjoyed listening to the ten books nominated by the 

Saskatchewan Willow Awards in the Shining Willow category.  

The students all voted for their favourite book, and the winner 

was a funny story called Jasper John Dooley written by Caroline Adderson.  In the 

Diamond Willow category, our Grade 4 students’ favourite book was The Last Train 

written by Rona Arato.  After all the votes by student participants throughout 

Saskatchewan have been tabulated, the awards will be presented to the winning 

authors at a Gala. 

  

 



 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

            Thank you to all the parents, students and staff who supported our last Book 

Fair.  An extra special thanks to the parent volunteers who worked at the fair and 

helped to make it a great success.  Profits from the fair are used to purchase extra 

resources for our resource centre collections and to fund author visits.  

Congratulations to Tayte in 3B who won the door prize draw and received $25 of 

books for himself and his classroom.  Way to go Tayte! 

 

 

 

 

“Spring into FUN” Fundraiser 
PVS will be having a “Spring into FUN Basket Raffle” as our 

spring fundraiser this year. Families of our students are 

asked to donate newly purchased items for our “Spring into 
FUN Baskets”. These baskets generate funds that are given 

right back to our school and our students. Below, you will find 

your child’s/children’s grade and basket theme. Students will 

be asked to donate an item to his/her classroom teacher between April 4 and April 

21. This will give the SRC enough time to assemble the baskets and hopefully display 

them prior to the Volunteer/Family Appreciation BBQ.  

Raffle ticket books will be sent home with the oldest child in each family. All tickets sold 

will be entered into the raffle draw for a chance to win one of the “Spring into FUN 
Baskets”. Names will be drawn and posted during the annual Volunteer/Family 

Appreciation BBQ on May 26th, 2016. The family that sells the most raffle tickets will 
get to choose one of the baskets as their prize, all other winners will be assigned a 
basket. 
While it is fine if each child in your family wants to bring an item for their individual 

grade’s basket, please note one item per family is just fine! 

Thanks for your support! 

 

Sincerely, 

Prairie View School SRC (Student Representative Council)   

 

 

 
 

 



 

Prairie View School Fine Arts Club Presents 

 

 
 

Music and Lyrics by Matthew Wilder and David Zippel and 

Stephen Schwartz and Jeanine Tesori and Alexa Junge 

 

Music Adapted and Arranged and Additional Music and Lyrics 

by Bryan Louiselle 

 

Book Adapted and Additional Lyrics by Patricia Cotter 

  

Based on the 1998 Disney film Mulan and the story Fa Mulan 

by Robert D. San Souci 

 
Producers 

Roxanne Bitner & Scott Burant 

 

THURSDAY MAY 12 AT 7:00 PM 

FRIDAY MAY 13 AT 7:00 PM 

SATRUDAY MAY 14 AT 1:00 PM 
 

TICKETS ON SALE April 11, 2016 
 

 

Visit our Website 

https://sites.google.com/site/pvsfineartsclub/home 

 
 

Disney’s Mulan JR. is presented through special  

arrangement with and all authorized materials are supplied by Music Theatre International, 

421 West 54th Street, New York, NY  10019 

Script, music and all other materials © 2010 iTheatrics 

Broadway Junior and MTI’s Broadway Junior Collection are trademarks 

of Music Theatre International. All rights reserved 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/site/pvsfineartsclub/home


 

 
 

 

 



 

 


